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No. AIBSNLREA/CHQ/2024/31                                                      Dated 14th May 2024 

 

To 

Shri Manish Sinha, 

Controller General of Communication Accounts (Addl. Charge), 

New Delhi 

 

Sub: Stoppage of additional pension on attaining the age of 80 years consequent to 

migration to SAMPANN – case of Shri N.B.Khamkar, Retd SDE 

 

Sir, 

  

We are constrained to draw your kind attention to the plight of a super senior citizen, 

who has stopped receiving the 20% additional quantum of pension since November 2023 on 

migration to SAMPANN and is unable to get the issue resolved despite contacting CCA 

Maharashtra office several times. 

 

2.  Shri N.B.Khamkar, Retd SDE, PPO Number: 402002081208783, was drawing his 

pension from GPO Indore till October 2023. From November 2023 he is receiving pension 

from CCA Maharashtra & Goa, due to migration to SAMPANN. This is another case of incorrect 

mobile number in SAMPANN data and therefore he did not receive any SMS on migration. He 

is unable to log in to SAMPANN for the same reason. He was receiving additional quantum of 

20% of pension on his attaining the age of 80 years. Presently he is 82 years old. Since 

migration in November 2023, the pension received by him is short of the additional quantum 

of 20%, again may be due to incorrect data in SAMPANN.  Fortunately, his personal details 

appear correctly, along with the new PPO number, in the Pensioner ID Card issued to him by 

none other than the CCA Maharashtra & Goa.  He has been contacting CCA MH & Goa over 
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phone and email requesting resolution of the issue but without success. He has been paid 

Rs.85000 less till this month after migration.   

 

3. We shall be thankful, if you kindly advise the CCA Maharashtra & Goa to get his 

personal details corrected in SAMPANN, restore the additional quantum of pension and also 

pay the arrears of short payment since November 2023 at the earliest and thus relieve the 

super senior citizen of his unwarranted agony.  

 

With kind regards, 

                                                                                          Yours sincerely, 

 
        (R.R. Balasubramanian) 

                 General Secretary     

 

Copy to: 1. Shri Srikanta Panda, 

                     Addl.CGCA, New Delhi 

                2.  Ms. Vibha Govil Mishra, 

                     CCA, Maharashtra & Goa 


